



MAILED

LEC 01 2016

DISTRICT 5

November 22, 2016

Mr. Stephen Cushing Vice-Chairman Board of Selectmen Town of Marion Two Spring Street Marion, MA 02738

Dear Mr. Cushing:

Thank you for your correspondence concerning the posted speed limits on Route 6, a state highway in the Town of Marion.

Personnel from the District Traffic Operations Unit will review the speed limits in question to determine if the current speed limits are still appropriate for present roadway conditions. MassDOT's Procedures for Speed Zoning on State and Municipal Roadways must be followed during the review. If changes to the speed limits are warranted, the District Office will make recommendations to the Boston Traffic Section to modify the existing Special Speed Regulation. Meanwhile, MassDOT is asking for the assistance of the Marion Police Department in enforcing the existing posted speed limits.

If you have any further questions on this matter, please contact Kenneth Charlton, Assistant District Maintenance Engineer at (508) 884-4279.

Sincerely,

Mary-Joe Perry

District Highway Director

ECF/ CC: MJP /N

MEB HAR

File

